CASINO REVENUE FUND ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING ON MARCH 23, 2012

MINUTES OF MEETING
The regular monthly meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, March 23, 2012 at the State House Annex. Those in attendance were:

James Thebery, Chair

Enid Torok, Vice Chair

James Whelan, NJ Senate

Kay Nest, Fort Lee P.A.

Joanne Fetzko NJ4A

Michele Leblanc, for David Rosen (OLS)
Support Staff:

Steve Xanakis, OMB

Judy Moore, Dept. of Treasury

Karen Storcella for Pat Maguire, Dept. of Treasury

Guest:

Susan Thompson, Casino Reinvestment/Development Authority

The meeting was called to order by James Thebery at 10:45am, followed by Flag salute led by Enid Torok. James Thebery welcomed commission members and guests to the meeting and thanked them for attending. The minutes of the January 27, 2012 meeting were approved.
Minutes
Chairman Thebery read the paper article on S. Jersey Transportation Authority to fix handicapped access issues at Atlantic City Expressway plazas. The Authority will have two years to complete the modifications, including easing slopes in parking areas, reconstructing curbs and sidewalks to accommodate wheelchairs and extending or replacing handrails at the various plazas. 
Chairman Thebery introduced Susan Thompson from CRDA. Susan’s presentation included a short, mid-term and long-term plan to develop not only Atlantic City’s boardwalk, but its surrounding areas, such as Bader field and the marina area. The CRDA have the merchants and casinos involved to make the city a cleaner, greener, safe environment. 
Enid questioned the lighting situation in the “dead zone” of the city. Susan responded by saying, “they will be replacing the lights on the boardwalk and recycling the lights for the streets”.

Senator Whelan thanked Susan Thompson, “very thorough presentation”. This is a very challenging time for AC – more than 12,000 jobs lost.  He indicated that the internet gambling revenue increase could be in FY14. 
Mike Vierra (Council on Special Transportation) stated there was not enough money in the fund for transportation services. Federal government will match 50% however, due to the current drop in revenue, there are not enough funds to provide other 50%. Mike had asked if the extra money needed could come out of the general fund. Mike also spoke about a bill in place that will allow counties that charge a fare to not come under DOT regulations. In addition, he questioned if the percentage of revenue attached to the program could be changed. Jim Thebery will make the transportation recommendation as a priority.
Steve Xenakis discussed the revenue increase due to the new opening of the Revel casino. He also reviewed the Casino Revenue Fund summary & projections report.
Chair Thebery asked commission members to provide, within the next week or two, recommendations of items to be included in the annual report. He would like the report completed in April.

Chairman Thebery asked for a motion to adjourn, Joanne Fetzko made a motion and Kay Nest second the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 1:00pm.
